
 

  

October 29, 2009 
 
 
 
 
Ms. Carole J. Washburn 
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 
1300 South Evergreen Park Drive SW 
Olympia, WA  98504-7250 
 
 
RE: Mashell Telecom, Inc. ILEC Tariff WN U-3 
 Advice Letter – Fourth Revised Sheet No. 212  
 
Dear Ms. Washburn: 
 
Attached is an electronic PDF File containing the above referenced Tariff sheet.  The changes included on 
this sheet are summarized as follows: 
 

• Effective December 1, 2009, the Company’s affiliate CLEC will not be offering one free 
Directory Assistance or 411 inquiry per month to its Intrastate customers.  Since there was 
previously a reference to that free inquiry on this Tariff sheet, we are revising this sheet to reflect 
that change.  Other verbiage has been added to provide the URL of the affiliate’s website where 
its Price Lists are located. 

 
The reasons for the affiliate CLEC making this change are that the affiliate’s wholesale provider does not 
provide any free inquiries, so the affiliate has a cost associated with each inquiry. Also, there are now 
alternative, free services presently available via the Internet or a toll-free call where customers can get 
directory listing information at no charge if they wish.  30-days notice of this change is being provided to 
all customers. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding the attached filing, I can be reached at  360-623-4555. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Mark Carrier 
Regulatory and Compliance Manager 
Mashell Telecom, Inc. 
mark.carrier@rainierconnect.net 


